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Francis Laramée
Executive Director

RISE TO THE CHALLENGE by giving ourselves the means 
to maintain and improve the quality of health care at our 
BMP Hospital.

THANK YOU for your generous donation 
which helps provide exceptional health care 
services in the Brome-Missisquoi region!

 
 

 

Catharie Béchamp
Catharie Béchamp
Vice President Sipro Lab Telecom
Campaign co-chair
Member of the Board of Directors
of the BMP Foundation

Elaine Beaudoin 
CPA, CA
Beaudier Inc.
Campaign co-chair

 François Marziali, 
B. Sc., B. pharm.
Co-owner Familiprix
Pierre, Judith et François Marziali
Campaign co-chair 

 

 

Jeremy Fontana
Co-owner Au Diable Vert –
Station de Montagne
Campaign co-chair
Member of the Board of Directors
of the BMP Foundation

C O  -  C H A I R S  O F  T H E  C A P I T A L  C A M P A I G N

H O N O R A R Y  C O M M I T T E E

Late André Bourbeau Late Arthur Fauteux Claire Léger Pauline QuinlanClaire Beaudoin

Dear donors,

During my many years as a member of the Foundation’s Board of Directors, I have 
observed the attachment and generosity of the Brome-Missisquoi population 
towards our hospital. As co-chair of the fundraising campaign, I am happy to say 
that generosity knows no bounds here in Brome-Missisquoi. I am very proud of 
the commitment of our population. 

In these tumultuous times, if we want to improve our community services, the 
commitment of the population to donate to the Foundation allows the BMP 
Hospital staff to provide you with the best possible care in response to the specific 
needs of the population it serves. By contributing, we give ourselves the ability to 
invest in projects that are important to US and to our local stakeholders who are 
working to identify the significant health care issues that face us. 

It is in this team-building spirit that the BMP Hospital Foundation wisely invests 
every donation that is generously given to us.

Thank you all from the bottom of our hearts!

Thank you for trusting us to improve our local health care!

Dear Major Campaign Cabinet Members,

As the Campaign draws to a conclusion, it is important to acknowledge the great 
work done by each member of the Cabinet. Thank you for giving your time, 
sharing your experience, and reaching out to those around you! Thanks to your 
mobilization, we can happily announce that the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign is 
a success! We have exceeded the $5 million goal we set ourselves at the launch 
of this great mobilization.

We would like to extend a special thank you to the Honorary Committee of this 
campaign for putting their wisdom to work for the BMP Foundation. We wish to 
particularly acknowledge those who have left us in recent years and who will be 
sorely missed. Mr. André Bourdeau and Mr. Arthur Fauteux were both committed 
to their community on more than one occasion. When we approached them 
about this campaign, they both responded with heartiness. Their dedication and 
commitment to improving health in their region will remain a shining example 
to all.

A heartfelt thank you to all,

The BMP Foundation Board of Directors and Team

Catharie Béchamp
Co-chair of the Capital Campaign
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The expansion of the Orthopedic Clinic within the hospital allows 
us to meet growing demands in this area, while respecting privacy 
needs and providing comfort to our patients.

Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign

The redevelopment of this clinic provides larger 
and modern spaces for the orthopedic physicians 
and the clinical team to continue to offer high 
quality care in an environment better adapted 
to the needs of patients. 

Additional technical facilities such as medical 
imaging are more easily accessible for this 
clientele with reduced mobility. 

In addition to the new equipment, the surface 
area of the new premises has been increased 
from 241 m² to 548 m².

Amount invested by the
BMP Foundation: $1,350,000
on a total cost of $2,500,000

 THE BOMBARDIER-BEAUDOIN ORTHOPEDIC CLINIC

“Thanks to the support of the BMP Foundation, we are now working in a 
facility that is adapted to the reality of our patients’ needs. Being able to 
provide care in a welcoming and well-designed space that respects people’s 
need for privacy is a motivating factor for me and the entire Bombardier- 
Beaudoin Orthopedic Clinic team. The BMP Foundation has the power to make 
many remarkable changes possible through community support.”  
Dr. Félix Munger, Orthopedist and Head of the Clinic

“Caring for our patients, with skill and compassion, keeping up with the latest 
techniques and technologies, rising to the highest standards; this is what we 
are passionate about and why we are trained as physicians.”
Dr. Pierre Duval, Orthopedic Surgeon

“The opening of this vast and modern orthopedic clinic will allow orthopedic 
physicians and the clinical team to continue to offer high quality care in 
an environment that is much better adapted to the needs of patients. The 
mobilization of the various stakeholders demonstrates the great capacity 
for action that such projects focused on improving the care experience 
generate. We are very grateful to the Foundation, without which this project 
would not have been possible.”
Robin-Marie Coleman, présidente-directrice générale adjointe 
of the CIUSSS de l’Estrie – CHUS
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PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT (continuation)

Eight new cardiac monitors for 
the Emergency Department
To improve the fluidity of the care offered and the rapidity of the management, 
8 new cardiac monitors were purchased. Mounted on the wall of each clinical 
observation cubicle, they are directly and easily accessible. Staff can also monitor 
results directly from a new central viewing console installed at the nurses’ station.

Investment of $264,096

 Thanks to the donors of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign, the BMP Foundation was able to 
purchase more than $1 million in new equipment for the Brome-Missisquoi-Perkins Hospital.

Ophthalmic Emergency Room
A significant portion of the visits to the BMP Hospital Emergency Department 
are related to the visual system. Most of the time, they are related to traumatic 
contexts that require prompt and effective care. With the help of the BMP 
Foundation, the CIUSSS de l’Estrie-CHUS was able to equip the Ophthalmic 
Emergency Room with the latest equipment. This improvement in the quality of 
ophthalmic care will facilitate the management of patients who had eye-related 
accidents.

Investment of $41,070

“The ophthalmologist treats a wide range of eye problems in the emergency department, such as acute glaucoma 
attacks, work-related eye injuries and neuro-ophthalmologic conditions requiring multidisciplinary care. It is now 
easier to examine hospitalized patients or patients whose physical situation would not allow an outpatient examination. 
We are now better equipped to manage these patients quickly!”   Dr. Simard-Lebrun, Ophthalmologist - MD, FRCSC

“Much more comprehensive, accurate and intuitive than their predecessors, they are proving to be indispensable tools 
in our emergency department. Our analyses can be done directly on the monitors and they can be easily programmed 
to match the individual needs of each patient. They save us a lot of time in our workday!” 
Mathieu Giroux, Nurse

“The purchase of this state-of-the-art equipment, including digital endoscopic instruments, will facilitate the 
investigation and treatment of patients in need of urological care. Cystoscopies will be more accurate and less painful, 
and it will be possible to treat urinary stones on site. In addition, prostate resection and bladder tumor techniques will 
be done with the same instruments I use at CHUM where I still work. This will improve patient care and make it easier 
to attract a young, full-time urologist to the region.”   Dr. Luc Valiquette, Urologist

New Equipment for the Urology Department
Urologists practicing at the BMP Hospital will be able to work in a state-of-the-art 
environment using equipment for many common urological procedures such as 
cystoscopic and ureteroscopic diagnostic examinations (visualization of the 
bladder, ureter or urinary tract with a camera). Surgeries such as vasectomy, 
bladder dilation and stone removal will also be facilitated with the new 
laparoscopy tower and accessories for laser procedures.

Investment of $195,177

Adult and pediatric rigid ENT endoscopes
With the acquisition of adult and pediatric rigid ENT endoscopes, the BMP Hospital 
staff can now directly extract foreign body items from the airway and esophagus. 
By avoiding the need to transfer these patients to other hospitals, treatment can 
be completed more quickly, increasing the safety of care and improving the quality 
of the patient experience.

Investment of $80,227

New Telemetry Units
The BMP Foundation’s funding allowed for the purchase of 4 new telemetry units 
and the upgrade of the monitoring console. These small hand-held transmitters 
installed on selected patients allow the staff to continue to monitor their heart 
rate remotely and admit them to a room, freeing up a bed in the emergency 
observation area. This purchase doubles the number of telemetry units available 
for the patients.

Investment of $63,840

44 new beds for RLS La Pommeraie
The BMP Foundation is pleased to have been able to install 44 state-of-the-art 
medical beds in the various facilities of La Pommeraie: the residential centers of 
Bedford, Sutton, Cowansville, Farnham and the Brome-Missisquoi-Perkins Hospital.

Investment of $227,800

Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign

Images for illustrative purposes only. Images for illustrative purposes only.

Storage Cabinet
With this new ventilated storage cabinet, employees will have access to an ideal 
solution to keep clean and safe flexible endoscopes as well as flexible rhinolaryn-
goscopes, and flexible bronchoscopes. This type of realization allows to maximize 
the life duration of each equipment purchased. 

Investment of $24,000
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Various investments totaling $100,740
• A heating cabinet in Endoscopy (to heat blankets for patient comfort during the procedure),
   BMP Hospital.
• An electric-powered and rotating chair to be used in the shower that respects ergonomic 
   best practices, Sutton Residential Centre.
• Five rolling bases to secure patient transfers while being ergonomic, 
   Farnham Nursing Home and BMP Hospital.
• Five rolling bases to secure safe patient transfers while respecting best practices, 
   Farnham Nursing Home and the BMP Hospital.
• Ten more comfortable and hygienic preventive static mattresses for bedridden patients, 
   Sutton and Cowansville-Larouche ICU.
• Seven self-supporting wheelchairs, Sutton and Bedford residential centers.
• Sixteen wheelchairs, Sutton Residential Centre, CISC de Cowansville-Larouche 
   and BMP Hospital.
• One surgical instrument cart, La Pommeraie UFGM.

Improved Surgical Rooms
The operating room expansion project is part of the large portfolio of development 
projects at the CIUSSS de l’Estrie - CHUS that will run from 2021 to 2031. This project 
must be evaluated according to the growth of the population’s needs. For the 
next few years, improvements to the medical equipment and physical facilities 
are being planned. These projects will contribute to improve the technology of 
the operating room and provide more user-friendly facilities for the benefit of the 
clientele.

The Foundation is committed to maintaining open communication to take advantage of opportunities for 
improvement as they arise, and will communicate any improvement to its generous donors in a timely manner.

Four anaesthesia medical carts
For the operating room, these medical carts contain everything needed to prepare 
the patient before surgery or to help with pain management after surgery. The 
cart is also an additional work surface as well as a safe tool in the treatment of 
biomedical waste. By allowing the staff to access all the necessary material in one 
place, it will create less trafic, and contribute to reduce the patients pre-operative 
stress.

Investment of $22,000

UPCOMING PROJECT – OPERATING ROOM

PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT (continuation) PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT (continuation)

A New Radiology Reading Console
The arrival of a new radiologist at the BMP Hospital has prompted the need for an 
additional console to ensure that sufficient work tools are available. This gives each 
radiologist direct access to patient data without having to wait, reducing delays in 
obtaining imaging results and improving working conditions for radiologists.

Investment of $21,394

C-MAC for intubations
The acquisition of this device facilitates and accelerates intubations and treatments 
of patients requiring respiratory assistance at the ICU. The precision provided 
by this device reduces the patient’s discomfort after the procedure. It is also an 
excellent training tool for residents who are in the intensive care unit.

Investment of $19,400

Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign Achievements of the 2018-2022 Capital Campaign

Images for illustrative purposes only. Images for illustrative purposes only.

Infusion Pumps for the Operating Room
Also known as Syringe Pumps, these 12 new infusion pumps assist in the 
administration of intravenous medications and lighten the workload of the 
respiratory therapy team by automatically injecting the medication at the right 
time and in the right amount.

Investment of $34,065

“Thanks to the BMP Foundation, the operating room is now equipped with syringe pumps. These tools are essential to 
our work and ensure that our patients undergo anesthesia in a safe and comfortable environment. We’d like to send a 
million thanks to the BMP Foundation for making our dreams come true.”  Mélanie Roy, Respiratory Therapist
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Dr. Robert 
Pincott

Campaign 2018-2022
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A word from the President of the Board

Dear friends of the BMP Foundation,

This update officially marks the closing of our Capital Campaign 2018-2022. 
The Campaign was a success, thanks to you, the community of Brome- 
Missisquoi! The numbers prove it, 90% of the donations received come 
from our beautiful region. These funds will be invested in your BMP Hospital 
to improve the care offered to the people of our community of Brome- 
Missisquoi. 

Over the course of this campaign, we have faced challenges, and overcome 
obstacles... especially the effect of the COVID-19 pandemic which prevented 
us from gathering for two years. In fact, this global phenomenon forced us 
to postpone the inauguration of the new Orthopedic Clinic scheduled for 
the spring of 2020. Today, we are happy to be able to welcome you and care 
for you here. You, dear donors, have maintained your generous support and 
your confidence in your Foundation and your caregivers. Together, we have 
been able to remain united, despite isolation mandates. 

Thank you for caring about the improvement of health care in your region 
despite the hardships and the social distance measures!

Internal Campaign Committee - Medicine:
Dr. Philippe Demers, Dr. Marie-Pierre Dion, Dr. Pierre Duval, Dr. Rosaire Giroux, Dr. Gérard Huni, Dr. Étienne Leclerc, Dr. Elizabeth Racine

Internal Campaign Committee – Management:
Louise Bissonnette, Cindy Lagacé, Rosane Rivard

Next Generation Committee:
Marie-Florence Crevier Paradis, Ian-Alexandre Lavoie, Maxime Mathieu, Nicolas Robillard

Campaign Co-Presidents

Honorary Committee

External Mobilization Committee

CAMPAIGN CABINET

Catharie Béchamp 

Late André Bourbeau

Robert Cleary

Mario Lagimonière

Élaine Beaudoin

Claire Beaudoin

Nadine Boire

Pierre Deragon et 
Madeleine Deragon

Jeremy Fontana

Late Arthur Fauteux

Dominique-Ann
Coffin

Marie Léveillé

François Marziali

Claire Léger

Charles Crawford Lola Landes

Patrick Meunier

Pauline Quinlan

Me Patrick Boucher

Many passionate people have worked hard to support the Capital Campaign and  the Brome-Missisquoi-Perkins 
Hospital Foundation would like to highlight the dynamism of all the volunteers who, over the past few years, have 
lent a hand to this Capital Campaign by reaching out to donors and partners in the region.        Thank you! 

Me Patrick Boucher
Chairman of the Board
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Brigitte and Jacques
KDC ONE
The Beaudoin Family
The Patty Family Foundation
The Bergeron-Jetté Foundation
The J. Armand Bombardier Foundation
Ms. Gisèle and Mr. Émilien Bolduc 

Desjardins
The Lara Drummond Foundation
Ms. Claire Léger
Ms. Margaret McClure and 
Mr. Clarence Hamilton (In Memoriam)
Ms. Suzanne Streule and 
Mr. François R. Morin MD FRCP

The Marziali Family 
The Sibylla Hesse Foundation
The Town of Cowansville
The Sylkanica Foundation
Ms. Jennifer and Mr. Leslie Jonas
Bromont, Montagne d’Expériences
Mr. Pierre Deragon and Ms. Madeleine Deragon

Canadianpond.ca
Énergir
Gestion Guy St-Louis Inc.
Industries Pépin Ltée.
JAMP Pharma
The Denis Émond Pharmacy of Farnham
The Restaurant Subway Québec Ltée.
The Farnham Ambulances 
Meunier Électrique and Fils inc.
Mr. Robert Cleary
Ms. Danielle Gagnon and Mr. Hubert Manseau
Ms. Dominique-Ann Coffin and Mr. Benoit Hamel
Ms. Jeannie and Mr. Brett Miller
Ms. Joanne Hébert and Mr. Luc Goyer
Ms. Karma and Mr. John Hallward
Ms. Marie and Mr. Jacques Léveillé (Placements JALFI Inc.)
Ms. Sophie Boucher and Mr. Louis Leblanc
Ms. Susan Reid and Mr. Charles Crawford

9112-8942 Québec Inc. (Claude David)
The Raymond-Roberge Family
The Maryse Lorrain Inc. Pharmacy
The Town of Bromont
The Town of Lac Brome
LB Avocats Inc.
The BMP Hospital employees
Métro Plouffe Bromont
Mr. Arthur Fauteux
Mr. Merrill Boucher
Mr. Philippe Meunier and Ms. Mélanie Boudreau
Ms. Anita and Mr. André Bissonnette
Ms. Charlotte A. Davies
Ms. Edith Gaudreau and Mr. René Perreault
Ms. France Giroux and Mr. Mario Lagimonière
Ms. Geneviève Aucoin and Mr. Pierre Caron
Ms. Sheila and Mr. Paul Martin
Pompex Inc.
Transforce Beltal
The KCMN Velan Foundation

Thank you to our donors and major partners for their participation in the Capital Campaign 2018-2022. Thanks to 
them and to everyone who is stepping up to the plate, we are pleased to announce that our goal of 5 million dollars 
has been exceeded!        Thank you!

$250,000 and more

$100,000 - $249,900

$25,000 - $49,999

$10,000 - $24,999
$50,000 - $99,999

DONORS AND MAJOR PARTNERS

Bourque Métal
Dr. Adrien Parissier
Dr. Bertrand Chabot and Dr. Josée Gauthier
Dr. and Ms. Robert S. Pincott
Dr. Étienne Blain Paré
Dr. Étienne Leclerc
Dr. Félix Munger
Dr. Jacques Laplante
Dr. Rosaire Giroux
Dr. Pierre Duval
Dr. Catherine Bouthillier
Dr. Christine Cadrin
Dr. Dominique Désy
Dr. Élizabeth Racine
Dr. Isabelle Jolin
Dr. Jennifer Nguyen
Dr. Judith Gagné
Dr. Justine Ouellet
Dr. Louise Galipeau
Dr. Maryse Nadeau
Dr. Vincent Ballivy
The Bourbeau Foundation
The Municipality of Potton
Mr. Bernard Le Blanc
Mr. Douglas Johnston
Mr. Yvan Malouin
Migué & Fournier A-G Inc.
Ms. Anne and Mr. Pierre Paradis
Ms. Danièle Mayer and Mr. Jean Charest
Ms. Danielle Beliveau
Ms. Élaine Francis
Ms. Isabelle Jacques and Mr. Jean Bernier
Ms. Karen and Mr. Hardy Craft
Ms. Lola Landes
Ms. Lydia and Mr. Pander Ayles
Ms. Mylène Guertin and Mr. Armand Des Rosiers
Ms. Nathalie Dion
Ms. Patricia and Mr. Paul Meunier
Ms. Pauline and Mr. Patrick Quinlan
Ms. Paule Des Rosiers and Mr. Robin Côté
Pharmascience
The Maple Neath Farm

DONORS AND MAJOR PARTNERS

$5,000 - $9,999

DESJARDINS
Ms. Margerie Légaré,

Mr. François Désautels,
and Mr. Jacques Laurin

Ms. Élaine Beaudoin and 
the Beaudoin family

Ms. Suzanne Streule and 
Mr. François R. Morin

MD FRCP

Ms. Claire Léger

The Lara Drummond 
Foundation, represented by 
Mr. Terrence Drummond and

his wife, Ms. Martine Gaumond



16

Brome-Missisquoi-Perkins
Hospital Foundation 
950 Principale Street
Cowansville, Quebec  J2K 1K3
T : 450 266-5548
info@fondationbmp.ca
fondationbmp.ca

beds for  short 
term stays 

beds for  long  
term stays
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the hospital
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hospital  territory 

SHERBROOKE & MONTREAL

Located midway between  
two major  urban centers

hospital 
employees  

in  total 

doctors ,  
dentists  and 
pharmacists

B M P  H O S P I T A L


